
Editor’s Note 

This “Editor’s Note” is the first that appear in English language.  This is because the 

Burapha Science Journal (BSJ) is proceeding by the suggestion of TCI, to improving quality to 

meet the international journal standard.  This is the important step forward to meet a new 

standard in the future.   This step by step procedure by TCI is very useful for the BUJ to 

acclimate and move to a next level.  There are a lot of things those BSJ should prepare and 

done.  This mean the participation of all members in the editorial board is very important 

especially in the future.  I am very grateful for their contribution for a very long time and hope 

that they are still in as the important part of the BSJ.   

At present, this BSJ is the volume 28 No.1 that will be publishes online for the period of 

January to April, 2022.  There are a variety of issues from different discipline.  However, the BSJ 

is still need a multidisciplinary paper which integrate the knowledge from many disciplines that 

can be applied for solving the present and future quest.                 
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